Association of University and College Employees

LOCAL No. 1 (U.B.C.)

May 18, 1976

FILE COPY

Mr. Robert Grant Employee Relations Mary Bollert Annex University of British Columbia

Dear Mr. Grant,

This is written in response to your query regarding those members of Local 1 who, during the pay period May 1 - May 14, 1976, were absent from their jobs while honoring the H.E.U. picket lines established at Vancouver General Hospital.

During a general membership meeting held May 13, 1976 the following motion was past which will clarify the Union's position regarding the pay for such members.

"That all A.U.C.E. Local 1 members located at Vancouver General Hospital who, to date (May 13, 1976) have not crossed the H.E.U. picket lines be paid by Local 1 wages lost to date (May 13, 1976) as a result of the H.E.U. strike."

The Union is well aware of the time consuming process involved in making individual deductions of pay and would therefore suggest that in the event that the University is amenable to billing Local 1 for such deductions that this matter would be handled most expediently.

Sincerely,

Frances Wasserlein Treasurer, AUCE Local 1

ff